WEST LANHAM HILLS CITIZEN

November 2021

Next Meeting: Wed. November 3, 2021 7:30 PM

Monday: Yard Waste Pick Up | Thursday: Recycling & Trash Pick Up Bulk Trash: Pick Up by Appt Only - Call 301-883-4748, or dial 311, Monday - Friday 7:30 a.m. - 4 p.m.

President's Corner: Lan Tsubata

West Lanham Hills residents were shocked to hear about a sudden push by 6 of the 10 County Councilmembers to impose a drastic redistricting plan in spite of the "least change" plan provided by the impartial Redistricting Commission. With no warning to our district councilperson and three others, this plan was introduced and forced through, without public input, ignoring the protests of those representing those districts. A press conference held in College Park on Monday, Oct. 18 showed massive public outrage at the six councilmembers high-handed tactics.

A public hearing on the proposed plan will be held Nov. 16. All are asked to attend and to voice your concerns. Also, please contact the county councilmembers by phone or email. A complete report and the list of all email addresses and phone numbers is listed on our website: www.westlanhamhills.com.





Happy Halloween!

For Halloween, let's keep healthy and safe!

- 1. Stay masked and outdoors.
- 2. Practice social distancing.
- 3. Only give out items that are wrapped or packaged.
- 4. Those who welcome Trick or Treaters, please leave your porch light on. Give treats in a safe manner.

Vaccinations Update:

The second vaccination date for our community has been <u>cancelled</u>. Of those attending the first dose vaccination, most were receiving a second dose or booster, so a follow up visit is not needed. If you would like to schedule a vaccination or booster shot, please contact:

https://www.marylandvax.org/appointment/en/reg/2012956369



Clean up Reminder!

Come out and help us clean and trim our community on Saturday, October 30 from 9:00AM to 12:00PM.

Trash bags, gloves, vests and grabbers will be provided. Water and lunch will be provided for all volunteers.

Please meet at the corner of Decatur Rd and 77th Ave to get your supplies for collecting trash. People with trucks or carts to help move the bags or trashed items are welcome!

Community service hours will be given for teens and students who help out. Contact Sarah Tsubata, sarahtsubata@gmail.com or text 785-341 5042.





To be informed about more updates, please check:

Facebook page @westlanhamhillsmd
NextDoor website on the West Lanham Hills Group
Website: www.westlanhamhills.com

If you would like to receive news via email, please contact Sarah Tsubata, sarahtsubata@gmail.com to be added on the e-mail list.

WLHCA Monthly Zoom Meeting

November 3, 2021 at 7:30 PM

Find the meeting link on www.westlanhamhills.com

Phone:

(301) 715-8592 Passcode: 954113

Santa's Worksop:

Santa's Workshop is next month, in December. Any ideas of how we can have a COVID-19 safe event? Give away food boxes like last year? Event outdoors? Pick up craft kits?

We need volunteers!

If you are interested or have ideas contact Kate Tsubata, katetsubata@yahoo.com or 301-257-4243

Membership Reminder:

It's time to sign up for membership in the West Lanham Hills Citizens' Association, to be able to vote and propose projects. It's \$2 per year for adults, and senior citizens are free. You can join in person or online at www.westlanhamhills/join.

We will finally be creating a directory for all the community once we have the membership completed. If you would like ad please contact, Sarah Tsubata, sarahtsubata@gmail.com.

We are in need of volunteers to help with the membership drive and directory creation. If you are interested, please contact, Sarah Tsubata, sarahtsubata@gmail.com.

West Lanham Hills Citizens' Association Board

President: Lan Tsubata, lantsubata@yahoo.com Vice President: Fulvia Guerra, fulviaguerra11@gmail.com Secretary: Sarah Tsubata, sarahtsubata@gmail.com Treasurer: Mike Driggers, <u>driggers.michael@gmail.com</u>